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Board of Directors Meeting

Tuesday, October 11, 2016
Sen. John Breaux Library
MINUTES
PRESENT:






EXCUSED:
Mr. Seth Bloom






Mr. Buddy Boe






Mr. Troy Broussard
Ms. Anne Candies







Mr. Silas Cooper
Councilwoman Nadine Ramsey







Ms. Celeste Marshall

Ms. Catherine Morrell

Ms. Madalyn Schenk

Ms. Beth Scioneaux

EX-OFFICIO:
Mr. Kyle Wedberg
Counsel:

Mr. Mark Beebe
STUDENT PRESENTATION
Mr. Jefferson Turner, Chair of Musical Theatre, explained the unique opportunity his department was undertaking by casting 1776, a traditionally predominately male production, with all females playing both the female and male roles.  Two students performed a scene from the musical.  Emily Hynes, a 12th grade Academic Studio, Level IV Musical Theatre student played the part of John Adams, and Hannah Hubbard, an 11th grade Academic Studio, Level III Musical Theatre student, played the part of John Adams’ wife, Abigail Adams.  Emily explained her process of preparing for a male character by reading historical documents and watching the mannerisms of males.  Hannah described her surprise at learning about Abigail Adams’ strength of character. Mr. Jefferson said the whole team was having fun and taking chances.  All board members were invited to attend the dress rehearsal after the board meeting.
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CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order at 4:10 p.m. by Board President, Ms. Madalyn 

Schenk.

ROLL CALL
The roll was taken.  There were 10 of 13 members present.  Quorum was present.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Mr. Boe moved to approve the minutes of the September 13, 2016 meeting.  Mr. Bloom seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  Motion carried.

EXECUTIVE SESSION
Mr. Boe moved to go into executive session to discuss the performance and contract of the President/CEO, Mr. Kyle Wedberg.  Mr. Bloom seconded the motion. All were in favor. Motion carried.
4:11 p. m. – Executive Session

4:17 p.m. – Returned from Executive Session

Mr. Boe moved to return to record.  Ms. Marshall seconded the motion.  All were in favor. Motion carried.
BOARD PRESIDENT REPORT
Mr. Boe stated that the board wanted to ratify the employment agreement for Mr. Wedberg, President/CEO, with one amendment.  The amendment stated that all new board members would meet with Mr. Wedberg within three months of appointment to the board.  Mr. Boe moved to approve the amendment. Mr. Bloom seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  Motion carried. 
Mr. Boe made a motion to approve the settlement agreement in addition to the employment agreement. Mr. Bloom seconded the motion.  All were in favor. Motion carried.
Ms. Schenk thanked the board members for participating in the 1:1 meetings at NOCCA.  
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Ms. Schenk asked that the board consider the addition of Jewish and Muslim holidays on the school and performance calendar in addition to the Christian holidays already acknowledged.  Ms. Schenk requested that the faculty and administration create a recommendation regarding this.
Mr. Blake Coheley, Director of Student Services, shared a portion of Part CXV of Bulletin 741, Louisiana’s Handbook for School Administrators, which allows for exempted, excused absences for “observance of special and recognized holidays of the student’s own faith”.  
Mr. Wedberg offered to draft calendars showing two options for observed holidays to assist in continued discussion in future board meetings. 
PRESIDENT/CEO REPORT
2017-18 Budget Preview
Ms. Delaney explained the upcoming budget process.  The Louisiana Commissioner of Administration requires a FY 2017-18 budget request by November 15, 2016.  To prepare, all departments have been asked to submit budget priorities so that whole agency needs as well as individual department needs can be addressed. 
Operating budget requests will include a 4-6% faculty and staff pay raise, additional funds for deferred maintenance (roof and waterproofing needs), and vehicle replacement. 
Capital outlay requests will include the ongoing HVAC and boiler replacement project, replacement of the almost twenty-year-old roofs, and construction of a gym for the full-day students.
Mr. Wedberg explained that the working budget will be determined when the award is made after the first of the year. 

Certification of Faculty
Ms. Maisha Joshua, Director of Human Resources, presented a corrected and complete list of Academic Studio Faculty for certification.  Millicent Schmidt was mistakenly omitted from the list presented at the last board meeting.  Mr. Boe made a motion to certify the faculty.  Ms. Marshall seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  Motion carried.
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Fraternization Policy
Ms. Joshua presented a new Nepotism in the Workplace policy which provides improved policy for hiring, promoting, and transferring employees and guidelines for supervisory roles.  Mr. Boe made a motion to approve the new Nepotism in the Workplace Policy.  Mr. Bloom seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  Motion carried.
STUDENT SERVICES UPDATE
Mr. Blake Coheley, Director of Student Services, shared the 2016-17 October 1st Enrollment Statistics.  Due to a three-year trend of decreasing numbers in the high school, Student Services is analyzing application and enrollment statistics. Administration is not concerned about the decreasing numbers at this time but would like the information gathered from that analysis to help shape recruitment in future years.

Mr. Coheley shared the updated Lottery Policy for the Academic Studio which includes procedures for an electronic lottery.  We now have electronic lottery software available, which, with this new Lottery Policy, provides us the option of performing an electronic lottery.  

Campus visits were discussed as an option for providing increased information to students and parents to assist their decision making once they have been accepted in Academic Studio as a result of the lottery. Academic Studio faculty have been approached to provide feedback about planning those days.
Ms. Scioneaux asked how much time we allow between the offer of an Academic Studio position and when a decision is required.  Mr. Coheley stated about 4 weeks.  

Mr. Boe requested an amendment requiring the Lottery Policy to undergo annual review.  Mr. Boe made a motion to approve the new Lottery Policy with the amendment.  Ms. Marshall seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  Motion carried.

Mr. Coheley shared recent plans to provide gender neutral restrooms on campus.  The signage on the doors will be changed to provide some gender neutral restrooms and locker rooms in addition to gender specific restrooms and locker rooms.
NOCCA INSTITUTE UPDATE

Ms. Sally Perry, Executive Director of The NOCCA Institute (TNI), shared four priority initiatives for the TNI Board.  The first initiative is to develop donor cultivation events. The second is the real estate development of property down Press Street.  The third initiative is assessment by the financial committee to create reserves.  The final initiative is the strategic planning currently in process.  
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Ms. Perry shared about two significant grants. The Hertz Foundation in New York provided a $125,000 capital grant.  The second grant is from Chevron in the amount of $400,000 for strategic planning, scholars-in-residents, artists-in-residence, garden programming, financial aid, and the gala. 
On November 1 will be the unveiling of the newly-named Joyce Schenewerk Wing in honor of Ms. Schenewerk’s generous commitment of time and financial support.  
Ms. Perry invited the NOCCA Board to TNI’s Holiday Party on December 8, 2016 and to the Home for the Holidays event at The House of Blues on December 22, 2016.

STRATEGIC PLANNING

Mr. Wedberg shared that five submissions for the Strategic Plan were received and were reviewed using a scoring matrix and interviews by the Strategic Planning Committee.  Collective Invention, the group that NOCCA previously worked with, was chosen as partner for the Strategic Planning process.  

The timeline and board expectations for the planning process were shared with the board.  Draft plans are expected in the spring, final plans in the summer, and presentation of the plan in the fall.  Mr. Wedberg expressed that this Strategic Planning process “will be evolution and not revolution”.  
Cyd Bowen was acknowledged and thanked for her many years of service to the board as Recording Secretary. 

ADJOURN

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 5:14 p.m.
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